FROME TWINNING ASSOCIATION
Committee Meeting held on 23rd June 2015
 At Rossetti House 7.30pm
Present:
Alan Glover, Pat Boyd, Pat Oatley, Rachel Blacklidge, Hilary Daniel, 
Damon Hooton and Justin Worringham, 
Ben Green also attended the meeting
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	Apologies:   Margaret Brulais, Elizabeth Wakefield, Sue Worringham and Peter Wheelhouse
Minutes of meeting held on 26th May 2015
These were approved and signed

Matters Arising
There were no matters arising

Secretary’s Report and Correspondence
Daniel Keech of Frome Town Youth Band had emailed to say that following their concert for the Methodist Church visit from Murrhardt in April, the band had been invited to visit Murrhardt in 2017 and he was enquiring if the Twinning Association could help with finance and organisation. PB will reply and say we cannot help with the finance but we would be happy for Mr.Keech to attend a Committee Meeting nearer the time to see if we can help in any other way.
Treasurer’s Report
The balance stands at £3205.45.  There is £71.80 to be added from the coffee morning at the Worringhams and £7 from the sale of Pat Oatley’s paper weights (she has already made £80 towards printing costs etc).  The hire of St. Catharine’s Hall for the Hosts Meeting will be £20.
Quadripartite2015 – 2nd to 6th July

Ben Green came to talk about the youth event to be held on Saturday at The Lighthouse, Tytherington between 10.00am and 2.00pm.
There will be 18 – 20 young people at the event and SW and JW will also be there. There will be presentations and workshops on the theme of modern media  and how youth are portrayed in the media and making a video.  A buffet lunch will be provided by the Charity who are involved at The Lighthouse.
All the parental consent forms have been received and this includes permission for photos and filming and they will be taken to Tytherington together with the DBS forms.  There will be a discussion with the Charity about how the photographs can be used in the press.  Hosts will take them and collect them.

Ben and Suzie will do a report of the youth event on Saturday and May, Eve and Emily who are the representatives of Frome College will do a report on the rest of the weekend.

AG thanked Ben for coming to the meeting and for all the hard work he and Suzie have done.

AG then spoke about the arrangements for the weekend.
Thursday
At 9am AG and DH will erect the tent in the Blue House for use on Saturday evening.  

The coaches will park at the Football Club where they will be met by a meeter and greeter
Polish arriving 4.30pm to be met by JW

Germans arriving 5 – 5.30pm to be met by DH

French arriving 5.30pm to be met by AG

There will be a telephone tree to let hosts know an approximate arrival time to avoid waiting for a long time. Thursday evening is then free time with the hosts

Friday

Welcome Meeting at Cheese and Grain.  DH will be on the door to check the badges.

The meeting will be opened by Mike Bishop, Frome Town Crier who will welcome everybody to the Quadripartite event in Frome. Kate Beilby, our Mayor will give the speech on behalf of Frome and this will be followed by speeches from the other three mayors .

Hopefully the local press will be able to come in and RB will go into the office.

Youth will leave to go to Frome College after the buffet lunch accompanied by Eve, May and Emily.

Frome Town Walk led by Alistair Macleay will be at 3pm.
Evening to be spent with host families.

Saturday

Coach will leave Sports Centre Car Park at 9am for trip to Bath and return at 3.30pm.

Youth will be at Tytherington from 10am to 2pm

Visitors to be taken to Frome Food Feast where they have been given £10 to spend on food and drink.  The Blue House will be open until 8.30pm and hosts and visitors are welcome to use the tent.

AG’s daughter will be taking photographs on Saturday and Sunday evening

Sunday

Civic Service at St John’s Church at 11.30am to be attended by Ali Barclay, the Deputy Mayor who will read a lesson.  HD will give the address.

Following this there is the Independent Market and in the afternoon the walk at Westbury White Horse to be led by SW and JW. 

The Farewell Meal will be held at the Football Club at 7.30pm where there will be tables of 9.  The food will be a pork or beef roast with salad and a vegetarian option.  We are waiting for an answer about wine on the tables which will be £8 a bottle and it is suggested we have one white and one red on each table. Other drinks will be available from the bar. The final speeches will be made and gifts presented to our visiting Mayors.  There will be a raffle to be organised by EW and a display of the 40 years of twinning between Chateâu Gontier and Frome which PO is assembling.
Monday
French leaving at 4.30am.    Polish at 7.00am.    Germans at 8.30am

A.O.B.
The summer lunch on Sunday , 26th July is cancelled as Malcolm has a wedding to attend but this will be rearranged.
Date of Next Meetings
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, 4th August at 7.30pm at Rachel’s house
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


